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February/March Newsletter 2018
Dear Parent/Carer,

Once again we have had a very busy term with Sharing Learning afternoons from P1, P6 and P5, as well as P5 Bikeability and P7 classes skiing.
Snow Clearance:

Thank you very much to all our parents, neighbours and children that came out over the weekend to clear paths, grounds and the car park in preparation for starting school on Monday.  There was a real strong sense of community and determination to work together to enable the children and staff to come to school safely. Much appreciated!
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Year of Young People:
As you may be aware 2018 is the Year of Young People and Clackmannanshire Council are keen to get young people involved throughout the year and develop Clacks Youth Voice with links amongst young people in the schools and wider community. Our House Captains attended a recent Media event in Alloa Town Hall, to consider how we celebrate the amazing talent and achievements of Young People across Clackmannanshire.  We are looking forward to being part of this initiative, and we will keep you updated on developments. 
Staffing Update:
Learning Assistants:
Congratulation to Mrs Sharon Reid, Learning Assistant, for being appointed as and Early Years Worker within Clackmannanshire’s Inclusion team.  Mrs Reid has been a tremendous asset to our support staff team at Redwell, and we wish her all the best in her new post.  We are delighted though, that she will be working with some children and families within Redwell Nursery.
Mrs Sheena Savage has replaced Mrs Reid as part of our Breakfast Club staffing.

We welcome Mrs Lauren Barbour and Miss Eilish Barbour to our team, as Learning Assistants.  They have already made a great start in getting to know children and staff    

across the school.  Mrs Karen Pollock will soon be joining us, and will initially be working in the nursery.
Early Intervention Team:

We have recently welcomed Mrs Angie Ross to our team for a day and a half a week.  Mrs Ross will be working 
with some of our children and families in P1 and P2 as a support worker.
Nursery:

We are delighted to welcome back Ms Rodenburg to the team, following on from her recuperation. I would like to thank Mrs Blair for her commitment and flexibility in covering this absence and she will now liaise with Ms Rodenburg to ensure a smooth transition.     
Uganda:
Congratulations to Miss Robinson, who has been selected to visit Uganda this summer with The Wood Foundation, as part of their Global Learning Partnerships programme. She will spend four weeks working alongside teachers in a school in Masindi, and then lead some Global Partnership learning into next session.
Events
Parents Evenings:
Once again we had a huge turnout at our recent parents’ evening.  We thank you and appreciate your continued support.

Nursery Enrolments:

Our nursery enrolments took place last week.  Please contact the school office if you have not already completed the paperwork.

Please bring along your child’s Birth Certificate and two documents as proof of your address (eg Council Tax letter, utility bill). If you cannot enrol your child at these times, please call the office on 01259 452212 to arrange an alternative time.  
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P4 Film Night

Our Parent Council are now organising a film night for our P4 children.  This event will take place on Tuesday 13th March from 3.00pm – 5pm. Letters about this event will be sent home, with more information, nearer the time.

Boozy Bingo:
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Our Parent Council are always thinking of new and initiative and fun ways of raising funds for the school.  This year they are trying something – A Boozy Bingo.  You will have received information in school bags, through Twitter and the Parent Council’s Facebook page. This event will be held on Thursday 8th March at Paton’s Bowling club.  Any donations for bingo and raffle prizes should be handed into the school office.
Health and wellbeing:
******* Peanut Allergies *******
We have children in the school who are allergic to Peanuts.   We would appreciate your co-operation in helping to keep Redwell a NUT FREE ZONE and keep our children safe.  Please remember that this also includes food products that contain nuts eg. Nutella, peanut butter, cereal bars etc.
School Information:
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It is dangerous for parents to use the car park for dropping off and collecting children to and from school.  Despite regular conversations with parents, there are still a few who are dropping off and collecting children directly from the school car park.  I cannot stress enough, that this is not safe and SHOULD NOT BE USED.  Many thanks to parents who are using the school’s drop off areas appropriately.                                                               

School Uniform:
At Redwell, the children take great pride in wearing their school uniform on a daily basis. Please be reminded that jeans and leggings are not part of the school uniform. We would appreciate your support with this matter.
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At Redwell we actively promote and monitor the attendance of all pupils.  It is part of a national priority to ensure that all children achieve their potential through attending school consistently throughout their academic life, from P1 onwards.
An interesting statistic shows that if your child’s attendance is at 90% from P1 – S5, this equates to one month per year, which in turn means the loss of a whole academic year in their school life.  It is therefore very important that you work in partnership with the school to ensure that:
‘Every school day counts, Attend Today, Achieve tomorrow!’
Communication:
Groupcall Xpressions App:
In November we introduced the Groupcall Xpressions App to parents as a new way of the school communicating with you, with no cost. We are delighted with the number of parents who have downloaded the App and are receiving text messages and emails free of charge.

If you have not done so already, please ensure we have your correct mobile number and email address on our school database to ensure you can access the App.    Please contact the school office if you require any further information and/or support.
Celebrating Achievements:  
P6 Euroquiz
We are delighted to share the fabulous news that Redwell P6 quiz team won the recent Clackmannanshire Euroquiz event. This is the first time that we have taken part and our team had been practising hard to learn as much as they could about Europe. The team competed in many rounds of questions with a focus on the history, geography and politics of European countries. A huge congratulations to Kayla, Vicki, Ross, Harrison and Liam in P6 who stunned the judges with their extensive knowledge. Having won the Clackmannanshire competition, the team will now progress to the national Euroquiz event, representing Clackmannanshire at the Scottish Parliament in May. 
P7 Rotary Quiz

We are equally proud of our P7 Quiz team who took part in the annual primary schools quiz last week. They competed against other Clackmannanshire school teams and came in an amazing 2nd place with only one point between them and the winners Abercromby Primary. Congratulations to Manus, Jake, Carly, Liam and Brandon, our amazing team who will now proceed to the next stage of the national competition held at Stirling University at the end of April. 
Gymnastics

Congratulations to our team of talented gymnasts who took part in the annual Clackmannashire Schools competition at the end of January. The team performed brilliantly showing a wide array of skill on floor and vault with some impressive routines. A huge well done to you all! 
P5 Athletics

Another excellent sporting success from our P5 Athletics team who qualified for the finals of the Central Sports hall Athletics held at The Peak in Stirling. The team had to take part in a variety of athletics events, throwing, running, jumping and demonstrating great stamina and strength. A team of around 22 P5 children showed lots of skill and sportsmanship at this event and we are very proud of their success! 
February/March Dates for your Diary
	
	       MARCH

	Wednesday 7th March
	Book Fayre in school until Tuesday 13th March

	Tuesday 13th 
	P4 Film Night: 3.15 – 5pm

	Friday 16th  
	P6/7 Soccer 7s Football at Lornshill

	Wednesday 21st 
	P5 Tri Golf Festival at Alloa Academy

	Friday 23rd 
	P7 Sharing Learning Afternoon (1.45 – 2.50pm)

	Monday 26th 
	No homework week

	Thursday 29th 
	Easter church service at 9.45am
School closes at 3pm for Easter holidays 

	
	       APRIL

	Monday 16th
	School reopens 9am


Many thanks for your continued support,

Kay Strang

Headteacher
Redwell Primary School


Stirling Road, Alloa, Clackmannanshire, FK10 2BS. 


Tel: 01259 452212          Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:redwell@edu.clacks.gov.uk" �redwell@edu.clacks.gov.uk�








			         








